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Justice Committee 
 

Police and Fire Reform (Scotland) Bill  
 

Written submission from Victim Support Scotland 
 
Victim Support Scotland is pleased to respond to the Police and Fire Service Reform 
(Scotland) Bill and to build on our previous submission to the consultation on the future 
of policing in Scotland of 5th May 2011. Victim Support Scotland welcomes the Bill which 
sets out the framework and structures for a new single police service in Scotland. In 
particular, we welcome the policy objectives set out in the Bill, which seek to: protect 
and improve local services; create more equal access to specialist support and national 
capacity; and, strengthen the connection between services and the community. We look 
forward to the implementation of the reforms set out in the Bill and have only one key 
area which we wish to influence; that is, in relation to the principles, objectives and 
strategic direction of the new service, both at a local and national level.  
 
Victim Support Scotland currently enjoys close partnership working and dialogue with 
the police in Scotland, both nationally and at local level with all eight Scottish forces. 
This close partnership engagement has been of significant importance for ensuring the 
interests of victims, witnesses and communities are placed at the heart of police 
planning, practice and processes; most notably through the establishment of robust 
Scotland-wide referral protocols which allows all victims of recorded crime being safely 
and securely referred to our services. These robust referral protocols are of vital 
importance for achieving a wider national objective of providing all victims of crime 
equal access to support and information services in the aftermath of crime. The Bill 
provides for new arrangements for strengthening local engagement and partnership 
working, and increasing powers for local authorities in relation to policing of their local 
areas and development of local policing plans. We hope that these reforms will have the 
effect of enhancing, rather than weakening, opportunities for Victim Support Scotland to 
influence the strategic direction, development and implementation of practical police 
service delivery, by ensuring policymakers and those responsible for local 
implementation continue to proactively engage with us at both national and local level.  
 
Maintaining this close partnership engagement is vital for ensuring the interests and 
needs of victims and witnesses are firmly integrated into consistent Scotland-wide 
policing policy and practice. Victim Support Scotland calls for victim and witness issues 
and interests – as set out in our Manifesto1, the Scottish Strategy for Victims2, the draft 

                                                 
1
No Going Back…for victims and witnesses. Victim Support Scotland: Manifesto 2011-2015 

http://www.victimsupportsco.org.uk/lib/liDownload/749/13109%20VSS%20Manifesto.pdf?CFID=3283947
&CFTOKEN=90220572 
2
 Scottish Strategy for Victims. Scottish Executive ( 2001) 

http://www.scotland.gov.uk/Resource/Doc/158898/0043164.pdf 
 

http://www.victimsupportsco.org.uk/lib/liDownload/749/13109%20VSS%20Manifesto.pdf?CFID=3283947&CFTOKEN=90220572
http://www.victimsupportsco.org.uk/lib/liDownload/749/13109%20VSS%20Manifesto.pdf?CFID=3283947&CFTOKEN=90220572
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EU Directive Establishing Minimum Standards for Victims of Crime 3 and the Scottish 
Government’s forthcoming Victims and Witnesses Bill – to feature prominently in the 
content of strategic policing priorities, the policing principles, and the annual and local 
police plans which the Bill provides for.  
 
The safety and wellbeing of victims and witnesses is of upmost priority to Victim Support 
Scotland. Consistent national referral arrangements and minimum rights and standards 
which ensures everyone equal access to support in the aftermath of crime is vital to 
achieving this outcome. We hope this will be clearly reflected and understood within the 
principles, priorities and strategic direction underpinning the new police service.  Victim 
Support Scotland both urges and welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the detailed 
development of these national and local plans and processes at the appropriate time.  
 
Victim Support Scotland 
2 March 2012 

                                                 
3
 Proposal for a Directive of the European Parliament and of the Council establishing minimum standards 

on the rights, support and protection of victims of crime: 
http://ec.europa.eu/justice/policies/criminal/victims/docs/com_2011_275_en.pdf 

http://ec.europa.eu/justice/policies/criminal/victims/docs/com_2011_275_en.pdf

